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Dear Beloved Community in the Vermont Conference,
 
First, I want to thank you for your generous financial
support raised for those impacted by the flood. Several
donations have come from church communities that were
affected themselves. We have received out-of-state
donations from five different states, many of them
representing UCC churches.

In order for the Flood Relief Task Force to award funds,
please fill out this form if your church or one of your
congregants is in need of some monetary recovery
assistance. If the request is for a congregant, the pastor
must be the one filling out the form. Here is the link to the
form: CLICK HERE FOR FORM LINK!

We are still actively collecting funds and when we say every
dollar counts, we mean it.

Thank you for all of your support! The Task Force will look
at applications beginning next Wednesday.

I also want to draw your attention to the terrible fire
burning on Maui in Hawaii. Countless homes and businesses
have been lost as well as many lives. We who know the cost
and pain of disaster can reach out to them in this time of
fear and grief. One thing you can do is to use the prayer
following this article on Sunday. The prayer was written by

http://www.vtcucc.org/
https://www.ucc.org/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=etMk4YFXgEGwNtp19FKi8OqFb3rc2bpOkLSoxRrIUOdUNUhGTjA1Vkk3NTU4WllRTTZQUTFVT0RSMy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=etMk4YFXgEGwNtp19FKi8OqFb3rc2bpOkLSoxRrIUOdUNUhGTjA1Vkk3NTU4WllRTTZQUTFVT0RSMy4u
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qZ12N3sxvU0&t=36s
https://www.mynbc5.com/article/flooded-bethany-church-montpelier-vermont/44547157?fbclid=IwAR2qbMS9xX49BRJDBeX0hZBYY_DlchzTX_EiqQ2kzYxHLojcQXiUPBXfzVQ
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07ejwc9bl5e8f3c3f4&llr=l6qbvhcab
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/57722934-3d0c-4f40-8b38-4c125c834fcd.pdf


Hawaii Conference Minister Rev. David Popham.
Together, when we respond to the need we are indeed
being the Body of Christ.

Lynn

Prayer for Maui
It came so fast God, relentlessly driven by winds and we were so vulnerable.

Escaping with the clothes on our backs. Lives in tatters. Homes gone.
Businesses gone. Jobs gone. Lives lost. Where do we go to even raise our

prayers when our hale pule became a burnt victim to the ravages of the fire?
There is so much loss, so much that one day was there and is now ashes.
Comfort us in our tears and carry our heavy hearts in our time of sorrow.

Eventually Ke Akua, our energy will turn to rebuilding our homes, our
businesses, our jobs, our lives. Walk with us during the long recovery that lies
ahead. We will become frustrated by bureaucratic red tape and supply chain
delays and price gouging. We will fume and shake our fists and we will cry

even more tears. Yet, the journey will not be as overwhelming with you by our
side.

Bless O God, those fighting these wildfires and those fires yet to come during
this dry season. Grant wisdom and insights to our government officials—

county and state—as they navigate how best to administer the government
response. Lift up on wings our pastoral leaders as they give spiritual nurture

to those depleted by these fires.
May we root ourselves in you God, knowing your Spirit groans with ours.

Grant us succor in this time and in the days ahead. ‘Amene.
*Hawaiian terms:

Hale Pule - house of prayer
Ke Akua - God
‘Amene – amen

Flooding Response and Resources



OR

CLICK HERE
***If you would like to request monetary relief for

your church or a congregant***

CLICK HERE

A Swing Dance Club, a 17 Piece Big Band and 2 UCC Congregations walk into a
Burlington parking lot....

Sounds like a good time, doesn’t it? Well yes, indeed it will be! 

Everyone’s invited to Eat, Dance and help raise funds for VT flood recovery at this event
hosted by Burlington’s First Congregational Church and College Street Church.

Where: College Street Church, 265 College Street, Burlington VT

5:30 pm  Picnic with burgers, dogs, veggies, salads and desserts galore on the front
lawn of College Street Church.

6:30 pm  Dance Lessons at 6:30 pm Instructors from VT Swings will provide some basic

https://secure.myvanco.com/L-Z4FF/campaign/C-128W3
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=etMk4YFXgEGwNtp19FKi8OqFb3rc2bpOkLSoxRrIUOdUNUhGTjA1Vkk3NTU4WllRTTZQUTFVT0RSMy4u


Swing Dance lessons to any and all.
7pm to Dark:  Dance Party with Live Music by Green Mountain Swing band We’ll dance

through sunset and quit when it gets too dark (~8:30)

The picnic and dance party are FREE.  We will accept good will offerings, with all
proceeds going to VT flood recovery.

 The Barton United Church is
holding a benefit concert on

Sunday, August 20th at 3:00 pm.
The program will feature a large

choir, so far 28 Singers from
various surrounding churches. Roy



MacNeil, an amazing violinist will play, as well as
Thurmond Knight and Catherine McMaster playing cello

and piano. A husband and wife duo, Cal and Marcia
Parent on organ and trombone. 

There will be refreshments after as well as a raffle of
Vermont products in a beautiful basket. 

 Donations can be sent to:

Barton United Church

​P.O. Box 306

Barton Vermont 05822

Attention: Treasurer flood Relief

Guildford Community Church had a Pageant of
the Parables Fundraiser for victims of flooding.

Watch it here!!!

What Houses of Worship
Need to Know About the



FEMA Disaster Aid Process

How Churches can apply for FEMA aid
Houses of worship may be eligible for Public Assistance grants and Small

Business loans. FEMA recommends having a person with good administrative
skills fill out the applications, as this can be a complicated process. The deadline to
apply is September 12, 2023. Even if you aren’t sure if your church would qualify
for the grants or the loan, you should still apply, and apply as soon as possible.

The best places to start learning the process are the attached flyer from FEMA and
this youtube video:  https://youtu.be/7xfzOEVHQ44

​click here for more info

The Vermont League of Cities and Towns has put up a
good website with information on how to apply for FEMA
Public Assistance, upcoming Applicant Briefings and more:
 
FEMA Public Assistance (PA) FAQs | Vermont League of Cities and Towns (vlct.org)
 
VEM: DR4720 Public Assistance Program Applicant Briefings Scheduled | Vermont
League of Cities and Towns (vlct.org)
 
DR-4720 Public Assistance Applicant Briefing - YouTube

VIA's Statewide Convention

Vermont Interfaith Action's Eighth Annual Statewide Convention will be
held Wed, Sept 6 from 9:30 am to 3:30 pm at Our Lady of the Angels

Catholic Church, 43 Hebard Hill in Randolph, Vermont. Everyone is welcome
to join us for:

Reports about our issue work
Opportunities to talk with justice-minded people from all over the state
and across the spectrum of faith traditions
Training on three foundational aspects of community organizing
Sharing a meal together
Celebrating interfaith worship together
Approving our Revisehttps://bit.ly/VIAStatewideConventiond By-Laws
during a brief business meeting

https://youtu.be/7xfzOEVHQ44
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/28d7bce8-acb4-4efe-a0ce-86e0012be412.pdf
https://www.vlct.org/resource/fema-public-assistance-pa-faqs
https://www.vlct.org/news/vem-dr4720-public-assistance-program-applicant-briefings-scheduled
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7ohDYKw4LzA
http://bit.ly/VIAStatewideConventiond


Use this link to register: https://bit.ly/VIAStatewideConvention. Suggested
donation is $25, but no one will be turned away from lack of funds. More info,

contact debbie@viavt.org or (802) 651-8889.

As you may know, the United Church of Johnson
experienced devasted flooding and their building is

unusable. Stowe Community Church has sent volunteers
over the past 10 days to help and members of their church

came on Sunday to worship with us, including Rev. Dr.
Wendy-Jane Summers.

These past two weeks have demonstrated the beauty of the
Body of Christ and Vermont Strong.

Serving together, 

Dan Haugh

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_1ORco9DGlLGUfVnIUiknqDHKs5uLWdRC3mH4MIyXVMjQRPgz8Pt_W28LTbrpEb0pVYLTIPRdGKyGdJi5uyNOFGNAfCyhk5x1st3AzP-InFETgh-nrBCoAKTUF5OM621NeeZu4Zcz2KP_4Qi9PHzlg65tXzdYffv&c=6RJapznDI3pKIOLUkKU4oVqe3h-PwQk6hg9zgbQv-9-kgoGOz9raUQ==&ch=ZofdP7dhdHZ_oZeV9Y50_6sTescxgrH43oeg8L_xvMhJKQNzWdNxyg==
mailto:debbie@viavt.org


Volunteers help clean out water-logged basement
at Bethany Church in Montpelier

Adrian Pastor 
Reporter

GIVE DIRECTLY TO BETHANY
MONTPELIER!!!!

https://www.mynbc5.com/news-team/3f5c2def-8e43-4216-8756-d1114b8845fa
https://www.mynbc5.com/news-team/3f5c2def-8e43-4216-8756-d1114b8845fa
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=Dc8dzPGn4-LCajFevTkh9H0LOLxscX3oQ-Vw4HAM80kLd8BD3zH5SkoNQBhl9GMcOB8hOzFnNYfO1xHjwWaFdUn6DOm_4lV6V1eRbujvLniirMd-x5L9oGLbqL5SKE502EvVVAEjqawDomKT1pbouUkYd4ANnohRbJZqnM0SeFI%3D&ver=3


Vermont Flooding 2023
Here is the new Link for Flood Information on our Website

FIND THE PDF FROM VT PUBLIC HERE

 

Current Needs:
BARRE CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH
Central Vermont was devastated by flooding unlike anything we have seen since
Hurricane Irene. Due to this disaster, we have several members of the congregation and
the community in need. If you are able to assist in any capacity, please reach out to Rev.
Leigh McCaffrey at 802-477-3506 or
the church at 802-476-3065.
If there was ever a time to come together in support and love, the time is now
 
If you are looking to volunteer to help with Flood Recovery efforts, here is the sign up link
from the City of Barre -----> https://www.barrecity.org/vol-flood.html

Latest News

Clergy Convocation 2023

http://vtcucc.org/disaster/
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/202b248c-055d-45e0-91db-7793c5221c8e.pdf
https://www.barrecity.org/vol-flood.html


REGISTER NOW!!!
Around the Office

Laura Nassau and Rameen Zahed (
Vermont Conference Treasurers) graced

the office on Wednesday!

http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07ejwc9bl5e8f3c3f4&llr=l6qbvhcab


Laura came bearing gifts! The sign she is
holding is from a bus trip Rev. John

Nutting organized to travel to Washington
D.C. in August of 1983 (for those keeping

track- the sign is 40 years old) to
commemorate Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.'s

historic march on Washington.

DORSET CHURCH FREE SUMMER
SUPPER AND RAFFLE DRAWING

 
The Fellowship of the United Church of

Dorset and East Rupert will hold a
SUMMER SUPPER on Wednesday,

August 16TH .  We will serve
from 5:30 PM – 7:00 PM.  Call the office at 867-2260. The

DINNER is FREE (free-will offering will be accepted).   The
menu to feature turkey with gravy, stuffing, cranberry sauce,

mashed potatoes, peas and carrots, and a vegetarian
offering (roasted corn and summer squash casserole). And
of course, assorted desserts baked by the excellent bakers of

the church!
 

Another highlight of the Dorset Church event—will be the raffle
drawing for the beautiful quilt, “Blue Heaven” made by the
Fellowship Quilters and an exquisite oil painting, “Baccarat

Bunnies” done by renowned artist Terry Lindsey.  Raffle tickets
will be available for purchase during the dinner. Tickets are $2.00

each or 3 for $5. The drawing will happen at 7:00 PM in the
dining room. (winner need not be present to win). 

 
Proceeds from this event allow the Dorset Church Fellowship to

support several local charitable organizations and the church
general fund.  

 
The Church is located at 143 Church St. (Off Route 30) in Dorset,

VT. Questions, call us at 802-867-2260 or email us
at dorsetchurch@gmail.com We hope you’ll join us for FREE

mailto:dorsetchurch@gmail.com


Dinner a chance to win the raffle! 

Your copy should address 3 key questions: Who am I writing for? (Audience) Why
should they care? (Benefit) What do I want them to do here? (Call-to-Action)

Create a great offer by adding words like "free" "personalized" "complimentary" or
"customized." A sense of urgency often helps readers take an action, so think about
inserting phrases like "for a limited time only" or "only 7 remaining"!

What is the most important thing churches can do for children,
youth, and families?

Join Rev. Jim Keat for a conversation with Rev. Amanda Meisenheimer, Minister of
Intergenerational Christian Education and Formation at The Riverside Church in the City
of New York, as they talk about what every church can do for this often overlooked and
under-served demographic.
Join us for this thirty minute live webinar where we will talk about the most important
thing churches can do for children, youth, and families.

August 16, 2023 • 12 pm ET

Register Now

We celebrate having had the opportunity to meet a number of our UCC
conference ministers, staff, delegates, COM members and clergy while we

were at the recent General Synod meeting. If we didn’t get to see you
personally, we hope we have an opportunity to do so in the future.

 
           It’s time for us to alert you to PATHWAYS’ Fall Schedule of Courses,

especially the Fall II courses that begin in October. Fall I begins in mid-to-late
August and people can still sign up any time during the first week of class.

Fall II courses will begin in October. Now is the time to try one of our courses
and to invite friends and colleagues to sign up for the Fall courses.

 

https://qd994.keap-link014.com/v2/click/11d0af4905de0839fd33e602359f2d62/eJyNkEFrwkAQhf_L9BrdRNfQ5BZEQogNtFhyDKsZ2yVxd92dtFjJf-_aiicLvQ3zvnmPN2cgVEJR0UIKxzZJOARgcSeNREVLrUjsfsR5lMzDOIBeqi63ejCQnu_d3vTL9pHzRRgAnQx6ZPOSLcuiypt1UZUeNcL6jP_4RHE84_xmtHrKijWM45_OeJC0-vDmDlKyA14qtdLXolfbe_6dyLiUscGFs0_cTr-0PkwHx_wslbDM4pt0hJbVVVPXi8lzkyWbMN_u-66jfRRj9nBlrCCplY8UxqBqrw8r8fQbPH4DAzpzBw==


Cost Effective Apply online at PATHWAYStheological.org
6-week courses are $325.

The 12-week UCC History and Polity course is only $625.
 

UCC History & Polity
●      HT21206 UCC History & Polity (12-weeks) (Sept 6- Dec 8)

 
Fall I: 6-week Courses Begin August 21, 2023

●      TH10603 Variety of Belief within Christianity Today (6-weeks) (Aug 21-
Sept 30)

●      TH10601 Making Sense of Theology (6-weeks) (Aug 21-Oct 2)
●      MP10605 Spiritual Care of Self and Others (6-weeks) (Aug 21-Sept 30)

●      MP20603 Small Church Administration (6-weeks) (Aug 21-Sept 30)
●      TH30607 Contextual Theology (6-weeks) (Aug 21-Sept 30)

 
Fall II: 6-week Courses Begin October 2 or 9, 2023

●      BF10602 Understanding the Bible as a Progressive Christian (Oct 9-Nov
10)         

●      BF20602 Old Testament Hermeneutics (Oct 9-Nov 19)
●      TH30605 Ecological Theology (Oct 2-Nov 12)

●      MP30609 Practicing Our Faith in the Public Square (Oct 9-Nov 19)
●      HT10604 Stories of Christian Saints and Sinners (Oct 9-Nov 19)     

 
           PATHWAYS Theological Education, Inc. is a 501c3 program that grew
from a program of the Southeast Conference UCC. It remains affiliated with
the Southeast Conference. The program offers a full menu of courses for
those seeking authorized ministry, for those wanting continuing education,
and for those looking for progressive theology courses in theology, ethics,
praxis and more. The courses are asynchronous, geographically unbound,

affordable, and aligned with the UCC Marks of Faithful and Effective
Authorized Ministers. The learners cannot hide in these online classes! The

course requires people to answer the weekly questions as a blog post to
which the other learners respond. This asynchronous approach builds

community among the learners and with the facilitator. Please be in touch
with any questions. Individuals may apply online

at pathwaystheological.org.

Have you done your boundary training?
*All Authorized Ministers are required to do boundary training every three years unless they have applied for exempt status

Online Boundary Trainings in Summer Fall 2023
 

Convergence – self paced online course that can be taken at any time. Cost: $199.  
Certificate provided on completion – turn into the Conference office. 

https://www.faithlead.org/p/boundarytraining-clergy
 
 

Leaderwise - Online via Zoom Cost $85
https://www.leaderwise.org/workshops-programs/not-your-average-boundaries-

training-1
 

The following Boundaries Training sessions are scheduled for 2023:

https://www.pathwaystheological.org/
https://www.pathwaystheological.org/enrollment-form/
https://www.pathwaystheological.org/
https://www.faithlead.org/p/boundarytraining-clergy
https://www.leaderwise.org/workshops-programs/not-your-average-boundaries-training-1


• August 22 & 23 from 9:30 am to 12:00 pm Central
• October 11 & 12 from 1:30 pm to 4:00 pm Central

 
Enkei Resolutions – online training Cost: $60

https://enkei-resolutions.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Aug-and-Sept-2023-
Boundary-Training.pdf

 
The following Boundaries Training sessions are scheduled for 2023:

August 23 & 24 9am-12pm (Pacific Time)
September 20 & 21 9am-12pm (Pacific Time)

PRAYER CONCERNS

Continued prayers for Peg are appreciated as she recovers at home.

For the family and friends of Rev. Anne Melendy Hancock. Click
here for obituary

For the family and friends of Rev. Dr. Mary Newgeon
Hawkes who passed away on July 9, 2023. click here for obituary

We pray for all affected by the recent flooding and other
natural disasters.

Prayers for all our first responders, volunteers who are working so
hard during this difficult time.

Prayers of condolences and support for our UMC colleagues and friends
on the passing of Retired Bishop Devadhar. Bishop Devadhar's

leadership and pastoral gifts touched the lives of so many. Our prayers
go out to his family, the New England United Methodist Conference, and

all who grieve his loss.
https://www.neumc.org/newsdetail/17507878

For those grieving and harmed by and violence and hate.

AROUND THE CONFERENCE
(Please let us know what your Congregation is up to by sending an email to

VermontConference@gmail.com .
You may just see yourself or someone you love in the eKit or our Facebook page!)

https://enkei-resolutions.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Aug-and-Sept-2023-Boundary-Training.pdf
https://www.burlingtonfreepress.com/obituaries/bfp041957
https://www.legacy.com/us/obituaries/name/mary-hawkes-obituary?id=52544099
https://www.neumc.org/newsdetail/17507878?fbclid=IwAR1bCWCnNayHkHKsBWxym8gsWS3CWuw-tV82gJ-yPt1ZmJwmJRSOUa1Q8DI
mailto:VermontConference@gmail.com


Happy Birthday to our
Clergy!

August 1st
Mark A. Mendes

August 3rd
William R. Neil

August 6th
Richard A. White

August 9th
Leonard Rowell

August 11th
Anthony E. Acheson

Alison A. Young
Elissa Johnk

August 15th
Janet Langdon
Steven E. Berry

August 20th
Rhonda Myers

August 22nd
Paul E. Willard

August 23rd
Donald R. Ferrell

August 24th
Beverly R.M. Anderson

Constance D Moser
Theresa Lever

August 25th
Adrianne L. Carr

Bruce S. Comiskey

August 27th
Devon Thomas

August 28th
Christina J. Del Piero

August 31st
Charles M. Purinton Jr

Happy Ordination
Anniversary to our Clergy!

August 12th
Catherine Cadieux

August 13th
Duane Brown

August 17th
Lise Sparrow

August 21st
Lava Mueller

August 28th
Cordelia Burpee
Jordan Dickinson



 Farewell, Welcome and Blessings
Pastoral Transitions since the 2022 Vermont Conference Annual Meeting

For the most up to date information click here

Do you or your church want to apply for a Hope Fund grant?

You can now find the application online HERE or by clicking the link above!

Please help us thank the wonderful Discernment Team members who helped
make this application happen! Those team members are:

Rev. Paul Sangree (Associate Minister, Vermont Conference),
Rev. Dan Haugh (Stowe Community Church),

Rev. Mary Hoadley (Brownington Congregational Church),
Rev. Jessica Moore (First Congregational, St. Albans),

Rev. Lava Mueller (Love Church, Randolph),
Rev. Paul Eyer (Williston Federated Church),

Rev. Caryne Eskridge (Weybridge Congregational Church )

Please send all completed applications to VermontConference@gmail.com .

Financial Seminars in West Dover!

If your church is anything like ours, you probably have
a good number of folks over 55 which in some circles

http://www.vtcucc.org/farewell-blessings/
http://vtcucc.org/
mailto:VermontConference@gmail.com


qualifies them as “seniors”. After hearing some scary
stories of friends who experienced a loss of their
spouse and had little or no knowledge about their
finances, the Loose Knit Group (LKG) of the West
Dover Congregational Church came up with an idea to
help our members be more prepared for such an event.
Thus, Financial Seminars were established. One of our
church members was a financial services professional
who agreed to help us understand financial planning for

the future. He presented his thoughts on how to be “Money Wise”, including budgeting,
why to plan financially, the first important steps and how to begin. In addition, he
discussed how to protect one’s income, retirement and other topics. Scott then arranged
for a local attorney to share his knowledge about wills and trusts. A second session with
the attorney is scheduled for March. We hope that this information will prove to be helpful
to our members.

VTCUCC CLASSIFIEDS



JUMP - the Joint Urban Ministry Project - an
interfaith and community organization with
support from many individuals, businesses,

foundations and more than 20 faith
communities - manages a direct services Drop-

In Center (in donated space) at First
Congregational Church UCC of Burlington,

VT. 

Read Job Descriptions Here!

Music Director Wanted
The Danville Congregational Church in Danville, Vermont is seeking

a part- time Organist/Music Director. Responsibilities include
providing organ/piano music for the church’s weekly worship service,

providing for/or performing anthems and special music at all
services, directing the church’s choir, coordinating guest musicians,

etc..
Salary and hours are negotiable.

For more information please contact Rev. Douglas Carter.
dcarter36@charter.net ; 802-684-1151

https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/b5420e81-1a34-4301-a684-6369092e8a14.pdf
mailto:dcarter36@charter.net


MINISTRY DESCRIPTION: The Director of Youth Ministry is
responsible for developing and delivering a comprehensive program
of Christian Education for youth (6th-12th grades). It is important that
the Director inspires and excites the youth of SCC to learn and study
the faith by communicating and demonstrating a personal passion for

Jesus Christ. 

Read more (including how to apply!) HERE!

The First Congregational Church, UCC, of
Burlington, Vermont is a progressive faith
community, intentionally and enthusiastically in a
time of visioning and transition. The Director of
Congregational Life (DCL) will be passionate about
creative and transformational ministries, working
with the Lead Minister, church staff, and
congregation to steward this progressive faith
community into its next manifestation. This position will be the primary
professional staff working to assist and guide member-driven teams in the
creative development and implementation of programming throughout the
church community. They will focus on two main areas of oversight:
Congregational Care and Welcome; and designing and activating engaging
faith experiences for all life stages.

Read more here!

The Bradford Congregational Church of
the United Church of Christ is searching for a part
time organist/pianist. All interested persons should

contact Pastor Jeff Long-Middleton. A job
description is available upon request.

Phone: 978-273-6399
Email: pastorjeffuccbradford@gmail.com

Read More Here!

Vergennes is seeking a Sunday School Coordinator.!!!

The Congregational Church of Vergennes, United Church of Christ, is an
Open and Affirming congregation of 135 members seeking a Sunday School

https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/c096bcac-5ed2-48f2-85c2-da66cc6f6ccc.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/ddae1760-886b-48dc-87c8-124c3208902b.docx
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/3d387bb2-6a2d-49ee-9ce7-203c1eb1f377.docx


Coordinator. We are a vibrant, Christian community—full of life, music, and
laughter. We have a long history of deeply appreciating the gifts of our staff in

supporting an inclusive, loving, and compassionate ministry in the heart of
our little city.

The pay rate is $25 per hour, and the hours range from 8 to 15 hours per
week depending upon applicant interest. We seek a person of faith with

experience working with children, who will direct a program of stimulating and
nourishing faith formation. If this sounds like the way you want to make a big

impact in our community, please contact Rev. Elliott Munn
at elliott@vergennesucc.org.

For more information, including the Job Description, please go to the church's
website: 

https://www.vergennesucc.org/ccfmsearch

First Congregational Church of
Berlin is looking for a music

director!
First Congregational Church of Berlin (FCCB) seeks an
enthusiastic Music Director to lead our vibrant music

program. We are looking for an individual with skill and
experience both as keyboardist (organ and/or piano) and as
choir director whose music will inspire our congregation and

invite participation from the larger community. As a “singing congregation”, we
know that music is vital in our lives and welcome the opportunity to share in music

from every genre and tradition.

Visit www.fccbvt.org to submit a question or a cover letter and resume. You can
also mail your cover letter and resume to FCCB, PO Box 1157, Montpelier VT 05601-
1157, or send email to FCCBorganist@gmail.com. You can call us at 802-229-0338

with questions.

The Waitsfield United Church of Christ in Waitsfield, Vermont, an
Open and Affirming church, is seeking a MUSIC DIRECTOR AND
ACCOMPANIST to join our church ministry. We are seeking one

person to fill both roles or two people to fill the two roles individually.
This person should possess strong interpersonal skills, keeping lines
of communication open between the choir and the pastor, and build

and maintain relationships in the church.

READ MORE HERE!!!

Middle School Ministries Coordinator:
First Congregational Church UCC of

Burlington Vermont is looking for a team
player ready to work with youth in a great
location – Burlington, Vermont! The person

hired for this new part-time position will
work with our great team to oversee

mailto:elliott@vergennesucc.org
https://www.vergennesucc.org/ccfmsearch
http://www.fccbvt.org/
mailto:FCCBorganist@gmail.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/1d3c7a17-1c85-4634-9b8b-6f5c1f681eb2.pdf


programs and service-learning opportunities, facilitating the
spiritual development of youth (6th-12th grade). You’ll work with
middle school youth on Sunday mornings at FirstChurchBTV and
with our collaborative youth program (youth in grades 6 thru 12
from both the College Street Church and FirstChurchBTV) one

evening per week and periodically on weekends. Learn more about
this opportunity

here: https://bit.ly/middleschoolcoordinator  Approx. 6 hours
per week - $20/hour.

VT CONFERENCE EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES
Christian Education:

Administration & Finance:

Music & Other Lay Ministries:
Music Director- North Pomfret Congregational 

Church Musician- Tunbridge Church 

For the latest news click here

The Online Learning Platform of the United Church of Christ

How to Contact Vermont Conference Staff

Conference Minister: Rev. Dr. Lynn Bujnak llbvtc@gmail.com

https://bit.ly/middleschoolcoordinator
http://www.vtcucc.org/mt-content/uploads/2021/06/pomfret-listing-seeking-church-musician.pdf
http://www.vtcucc.org/employment-opportunities/#
https://www.ucc.org/news/
http://frontline-faith.teachable.com
mailto:llbvtc@gmail.com


Associate Conference Minister: Rev. Paul Sangree sangreepucc@gmail.com
Office Administrator: Elise Foster    vermontconference@gmail.com

Ministries Coordinator: Rev. Jackie Lingelbach  vtconmincoor@gmail.com
Bookkeeper: Tanya Frazier  vtcfinanceucc@gmail.com

DEADLINE for E-Kit News must be received by Tuesday of each week.
​ Please send any and all information to vermontconference@gmail.com.

Thank You for Your Support!

Our Churches Wider Mission Basic Support, Association Dues, and
​Friends of the Vermont Conference make this communication possible.

Donate

Connect with us

    

visit our website at http://www.vtcucc.org/
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